Home and School Association Meeting Wednesday, April 27, 2022 6:00 PM

President Shelli Hagerty called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm with Mr. Galuska leading an opening prayer.

Motion to accept the minutes from the October meeting was made by Ms. Meidl. Motion was seconded by Mr. Beyer, and the motion carried.

The Home & School Budget was reviewed, with Mr. Galuska providing some explanations and highlights.

Administrator's Report: Mr. Galuska

- The Catholic Relief Services Rice Bowls were collected on Thursday, April 14, at a prayer service led by Father Joel.
- The annual safe environment training with the students, as required by the Green Bay Diocese, took place on March 7, 14, and 21.
- We are currently in the final stages of preparing the yearbook draft for 2021-2022, which will then go to print and be distributed to students at the end of the school year.
- The spring MAP Testing at ASCS will run from April 12-April 29.
- The 4K-2 teachers are collecting student art from all grade bands from now until the end of April for an Art Fair to be held on May 11, immediately after school at ASCS.
- 8th Grade Graduation Photos will take place during the month of April.
- Third Quarter report cards were available for students/parents on Thursday, April 7, with Honor Roll recipients announced on Friday, April 8.
- Father Joel and Father George offered the sacrament of reconciliation to students in Grades 2-8 in March and April.
- The second Al Frisch donation bonus checks will be distributed to staff members prior to the end of April.
- The KIDS Club raised approximately \$700 for the war victims in Ukraine through its cookie fundraiser this morning! Thanks to the KIDS Club, the ASCS kitchen staff, and Mr. Hanke for their hard work and effort with this project.
- All of the students and staff members at All Saints have now memorized the following prayers: The Morning Offering, St. Michael the Archangel, and The Memorarae.
- During the fourth quarter, ASCS will focus on the virtue of fortitude (industriousness, magnanimity, magnificence, patience, perseverance).
- Bonnie Clancy, the Benefits Manager for the Green Bay Diocese, will be at ASCS on Thursday, April 28 (3:10 PM), to meet with anyone currently signed up or interested in signing up for benefits (health, vision, dental) through the Green Bay Diocese. She will go through the 2022-2023 plan as well as answer any questions staff members might have.
- 2022-2023 contracts were distributed to faculty members on Thursday, April 14.

ASCS Rebranding and New Entrance Sign Update: The ASCS Foundation donor wall will be installed by Wild Blue Tech in the gymnasium lobby prior to the end of the school year. A bench for the main entrance has been donated by the family of Pat and Katie Hunter. The new parking lot sign/entrance will be installed on the west side of the All Saints/St. John block. ½ the bill will be covered by ASCS. Three classrooms will be painted this summer, with new carpeting being installed in those rooms as well.

ASCS Otis Spunkmeyer Fundraiser Wrap Up: The fundraiser was another huge success and went off fairly smoothly.

Box Tops Update:

Calendar Raffle: Sponsors have covered the printing cost. Prizes to pay out are \$6,425. Profit is \$9,452. Sales were up slightly from the prior year. As Shelli will be gone next year, we are in need of someone to take over this fundraiser. Katie Parilek volunteered to assist. Time is of the essence, as calendars are usually ordered in June in order to be ready in August.

Staff Appreciation Week (May 2 - 6): Meals will be provided each day, taken care of by the ASCS School Board. A few other special things will be coming out as well.

End of Year Activities/Graduation: Several field trips will be occurring for different grades. Graduation is planned for Thursday, June 2nd. 8th graders are done with school on Wednesday, June 1st. Other grades are done Wednesday, June 8th. Students will be dismissed around 11:30/12. The First Communion with school mass will be celebrated on Monday, May 9th.

ASCS Golf Outing: Tickets have gone out. The drawing will be Saturday, June 18th. It will be live streamed around 7:30 PM. Saturday, August 27th is the Golf Outing. Each class is doing a basket for the raffle, to be auctioned online. Donations are always accepted. The silent auction will end before the Golf Outing.

Camp Invention Update: Camp Invention will be held July 11-15th. Any child going into 1st-5th grades is eligible. 6th-8th grade can be camp counselors.

Fall Back-to-School Picnic: Ms. Seis is in the process of setting up a date for this. It is typically held the Wednesday of the second week of school, so it would likely be Wednesday, September 14th.

Other Business: Shelli will be leaving as Home and School President. She will likely stay on to do Christmas Corner.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 PM.

Minutes submitted by Sarah Jorgensen – ASCS Home and School Association Secretary